
From: Herbst, Barbara J - DNR 
Sent: Tuesday, July 6, 2021 2:55 PM 
To: Joe Monforton 
Subject: RE: Question About Property 
 
Hi Joe, I cannot attach the file, as it is too large, but the document labeled “CO PACKET” is the continuing 
obligations required by the state for the Wild Card site. The important parts of the letter are 
below.  Please review and call me with questions.  Thanks! 
 

 
 
 
 



 





 
 
 
 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Barb Herbst 
Phone: (715) 492-1891 
Barbara.Herbst@Wisconsin.gov 
 

 

http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey
mailto:Barbara.Herbst@Wisconsin.gov


From: Joe Monforton <jtmonforton@amerytel.net>  
Sent: Sunday, July 4, 2021 8:12 AM 
To: Herbst, Barbara J - DNR <barbara.herbst@wisconsin.gov> 
Subject: Question About Property 
 
Hello Barb, 
 
First let me say a hearty thank you for helping me get our site closed.  My wife and I really appreciate 
it.  I also have a question about the Wild Card LUST Site, BRRTS # 03-03-110339, east of us. 
 
That lot is for sale, and the thought has crossed my mind to put up storage units there.  What would the 
DNR require of us to do such a thing? 
 
Thank you, 
 
Joe Monforton 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10 
 

https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=550986

